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Sydenham Bus Layover  
community update 

Bus Priority Infrastructure Program 
June/July 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gadigal people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The NSW Government is committed to 
restoring reliability across the public 
transport network. The Bus Priority 
Infrastructure Program delivers 
infrastructure improvements to address 
the reliability and efficiency of bus 
services in Greater Sydney. 

Transport for NSW has started construction on a 
new bus layover facility at the corner of Railway 
Road and Burrows Avenue in Sydenham.  

This notice is to update you on work occurring in 
June and July. 

What work are we doing?  

Throughout June and July, work will involve: 

• preparing the foundation of the new layover 
facility by excavating and compacting the area 
where buses will park 

• saw cutting the road and constructing two 
stormwater crossings beneath Burrows Road 
and Railway Road 

• temporary line marking on Railway Road 
• starting construction of the noise wall. 

When and where we’ll be working 

At this stage, all our work in June and July is 
scheduled to take place during the day between 
7am and 5pm, Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm 
on Saturdays.  

Residents will be notified if any night work is 
required. 

What will this mean for you? 

During the work, you may notice: 

• workers and vehicles in the area 
• traffic controllers and signage 
• temporary road closures and reduced speed 

limits 
• footpath closures 
• pedestrian and cyclist detours with traffic 

controllers on site to guide you 
• noise from machinery and equipment. 

There will be no changes to the bus stop on 
Burrows Avenue and buses will operate as 
usual. 

Managing our impacts 

Work will be noisy at times, but we will do 
everything to minimise our impacts by: 

• completing noisier activities during the day 
• turning off machinery when not in use 
• not working on Sunday during the day or on 

public holidays. 

Temporary line marking on Railway Road 

Towards the end of July, we will be reconfiguring 
the existing kerbside parking on the northern side 
of Railway Road to create angle parking and 
additional parking spaces while construction of 
new layover facility is under way.  

To complete line marking, the area will need to be 
clear of parked vehicles for one day. Signage 
regarding this will be installed in advance, and 
adjacent residents notified once a date has been 
confirmed. 
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Location of work area  

 

Stay up to date  

If you would like to sign up for construction updates or speak to us about upcoming changes you can 
email or call our team (see below) 

For further information on the NSW Government’s Bus Priority Infrastructure Program, please visit 
nswroads.work/bpip. 

We thank the community for their patience while we complete this important work.

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 735 563 
(available 24-hours) 

 

 

Info.harbour@connectsydney.com.au 

 

transport.nsw.gov.au/sydenham-bus-
layover 

 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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